
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRIST CHURCH Manlius, New York 

 
 

Father Tim’s Meditation 
 

Our church has many “beginnings.” One is in early September, when we welcome one another 

back from summer vacations and begin again our program year. There’s also the new beginning 

of the Church calendar that starts in Advent, and there’s the beginning of our secular calendar 

on January 1st. This month we come to our “last” beginning, which is marked by our annual 

meeting. 
 

The annual meeting marks the time when we come together as a community to address how we 

are organized, to elect new leadership, and to celebrate the ministries and programs that have 

been the bedrock of our life together over the past year. As I write this, committee chairs are 

sending reports to the office that detail the successes and needs of these ministries. You’ll see 

these reports on February 2nd, the day of our annual meeting, and I encourage you to read them. 

It’s pretty cool to see how much our church does! 
 

The annual meeting, however, is not just a time to hear about the great things happening at our 

church. It’s also the time to remember, recognize, and live the fact that you all are the leaders of 

our parish. We have the vestry and committee chairs, of course, but they’re all chosen by you. 

Just like our nation, it is the people who run the place. Our annual meeting is a testament to this 

and a living out of it.  
 

That’s a lot to say: I hope you’ll come. We have a number of things to discuss (many of them 

good and exciting and life-giving), and we need your input on some of them. And even better 

yet: you’ll be well-fed! Come and enjoy the community and celebrate our church! 
 

 
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CONNECTIONS 



 

Service Times 

Sundays 

8:00 and 10:15 am 

Nursery available at 10:15 service 
 

Clergy and Staff 

Rector Tim Hannon 

Parish Administrator 

Deirdre Popp 

Choir Master Shawn Hebert 

Organist Deborah Cunningham 

Children’s Education Director  

Helene Hannon 

Sexton Peter Winkler 

Nursery Attendant Claudia Byrnes 
 

Vestry 

Members 

Michael Bull (Property) 

Claudia Byrnes (Outreach) 

John Davies (Christian Education) 

Carmen Denny (Pastoral Care) 

Julie Holder (Hospitality) 

Rob Hughes (Finance) 

Carol Recker-Hughes (Parish 

Development) 

Jim Tifft (Communications) 

Nancy Winiecki (Worship) 

 

Wardens 

Stu Eddy 

Candy Wilhite 

 

Vestry Candidates 

Nancy Winiecki, Warden 

Paul Jutzeler 

Alyssa Newton 

Sharon Wisbey 

 

Treasurer 

Pete Geiskopf 

Clerk 

Suzanne Ball 
 

 General Office Hours 

Monday - Wednesday 

8 am to 1 pm 

Thursday 

8 am to 12 pm 
 

Fr. Tim’s Office Hours 

Monday 1 to 2 pm at Spill the Tea,  

208 N. Main Street in Minoa 

Tuesday in his office, 10-12 

And by appointment 

 

Prayer Chain 

If you need prayer, contact the church 

office or one of the following members: 
 

The Rev. Tim Hannon, Michael Bull,  

Jim Wilhite, Marjorie Edwards,  

Rebecca Russell 
 

Upcoming Events 

 

February 2:  One service at 9 a.m. following the 

Annual Meeting. 

February 4:  St. Margaret’s Crafting Guild 

February 9:  Non-fiction Book Group  

February 12:  Coffee and Theology 

February 17:  Presidents Day – office closed 

February 18:  St. Margaret’s Crafting Guild 

February 18:  Finance Committee Meeting 

February 19:  Fiction Book Group 

February 21:  Newsletter Deadline  

February 24:  COHI Circle of Hope Meeting 

February 25:  Vestry Meeting 

February 26:  Coffee and Theology 

 

March 5:  Ash Wednesday 
 

 
 

Please stop into Limestone Gardens’ 

Community Room on Sunday, February 

9 between 2 & 4 PM to sign the HUGE 

card and eat cake to celebrate Martha 

Lacy’s 90th birthday.  
 

 



Vestry Voice 
 

Not long ago I was asked, Why do you go to church? The question surprised me and has 

prompted me to reflect a bit on why my husband, Jim, and I have continued to attend Christ 

Church following our first visit nearly 35 years ago. 
 

A lengthy and “easy” response would undoubtedly include gratitude and praise for the 

beautiful sanctuary, the liturgy and music, the diverse activities and ministries, and the 

educational opportunities available to meet the needs and interests of a diverse and inclusive 

congregation. A fuller response would describe how being a member of the church has 

provided us with guideposts for living a full and purposeful life.  
 

Week after week, year after year, we’ve witnessed Christ’s loving spirit expressed in the lives 

of members of the congregation. Welcoming the newcomer, caring for one another, praying, 

singing, and ringing together, crying and laughing with one another, feeding the body and 

soul, and being attentive to God’s calling. Christ Church is a place where one can experience 

an appreciation for, and recognition of the unique gifts that each person embodies. A 

welcoming, safe and loving community that honors each individual’s spiritual journey and 

where all are invited to participate. 
 

The people of Christ Church provide countless examples for ways to live a spiritual life and 

to experience God’s presence. Through engagement with others in the music, pastoral care, 

outreach, technology, christian education ministries and other activities we continue to learn 

about how to become more attentive to where God is calling us to love and to serve others in 

this world.  
 

The community of saints at Christ Church  has modeled for us how one can live a spirit-filled 

life through all of life’s twists, turns, triumphs, and trials. Retirement has prompted us to be 

more attentive to God’s calling and each day abounds with opportunities to love and serve 

with a joyful heart. 
 

 Seek and ye shall find, 

 Knock and the door shall be opened 
 

So grateful we stopped into Christ Church on that Sunday morning long ago …the door was 

opened wide. Thanks be to God! 
 

Carol Recker-Hughes 
 

 
 

 
 

Are you attending Christ Church with a child?  We have a nursery and church school at the 

10:15 service, though all children are welcome to attend church with you.  If the nursery is 

not staffed, it is still available for parents to stay with their child(ren), and we try to make 

sure we let parishioners know in advance of planned closures.   
 

  



Vestry Profiles 
 

Nancy Winiecki, candidate for Warden 

Hello Christ Church Family! My name is Nancy (Murdock) Winiecki and I have been a 

member of Christ Church for most of my life.  My husband Tom and I are retired educators 

and we have two married daughters. Emily and Patrick and their son, William, live in East 

Syracuse and Molly and Chris live in Boston. After having the privilege of serving on the 

vestry this year, I have been asked to step into the role of one of the wardens of our beloved 

church. Over the last 50 years, I have been both a teacher and director of the Church School, 

co-chaired Rummage Sales in the early 90s, co-chaired the Christmas Mart and have been a 

lector, chalice bearer, and leader of occasional Morning Prayer Services. My husband Tom 

and I were married in Christ Church and our daughters were both baptized here as well. Our 

oldest daughter Emily married her husband Patrick in Christ Church 3 ½ years ago and their 

son, William, was baptized this past All Saints Day. Both were wonderful full circle 

moments for which Tom and I are extremely thankful! In addition, both of my parents’ 

funerals were conducted here after their many years of attendance and devoted service. They 

taught me well the many ways that belonging to a wonderful church family, such as here at 

Christ Church, can enrich your life and the lives of others. I am extremely grateful for all that 

Christ Church has meant to me and my family and I am honored to be asked to serve as a 

warden. 
 

Paul Jutzeler 

I live in Jamesville with my wife Wendy. We were married in Christ Church in December of 

2021. We’re both retired. I worked in technology and Wendy was a special education 

teacher. Wendy has a son, Malcolm, a Staff Sergeant in the Marine Corp and I have a 

daughter, Elise, who teaches high school Physics. 
  

We’ve been attending Christ Church for about 6 years. We both grew up in conservative 

Lutheran churches and as adults migrated to other protestant congregations. As we started 

looking for a church we could attend together, we realized that the liturgical worship service 

in the Episcopal church has more meaning to us than it did when we were younger. And after 

visiting several churches in the area, we found Christ Church was the best fit for us. We’ve 

developed new relationships and participated in several activities in support of church 

missions and I look forward to continuing that service as a member of the Vestry. 
 

Alyssa Newton 

I am happy to call Central New York my home and have lived in Syracuse for over 15 years 

with my husband Travis and two young children, Nora and Henry.  I was born in 

Binghamton, NY and raised Catholic. I moved to Syracuse in 2008 after attending Syracuse 

University for both my Undergraduate degree in music and Master’s degree in Library 

Sciences. I worked as a librarian in the Onondaga County Public Library system for over 10 

years. Travis first introduced me to Christ Church after we were married and this welcoming 

community helped me find a way back to my faith and relationship with God. I’ve enjoyed 

becoming more involved in activities over the years and making new friends, as I volunteered 

for the Christmas Mart and Rummage Sale. I am also a teacher for the church school classes 

and love working with youth in our community. (Continued on next page)  



(Alyssa Newton bio, continued) 

I have always felt grateful to have found and become a member of the supportive Christ 

Church community. I am honored to be asked to serve on the vestry and would love to be 

more involved in the amazing work Christ Church accomplishes as it continues to grow. 
 

Sharon Wisbey 

I was born in Whitesboro, New York and grew up attending Grace Church in Utica.  My 

parents were very involved in the church - my dad was on the Vestry and my mom was a 

member of the Altar Society so I grew up hoping that I would someday be a part of church 

life.  I was baptized, confirmed and got married to Dwayne at Grace Church. 
 

I graduated from SUNY Geneseo where I met Dwayne and later attended University of 

Buffalo for my Master’s degree. Dwayne and I lived on Long Island in the early years of our 

marriage where I taught in Queens then Syosset on Long Island.  We later moved to 

Liverpool when Dwayne was accepted to the Onondaga County Sheriff’s Department.  I 

began teaching science at Fayetteville Manlius High School at that time where I continue to 

work.  We started attending Christ Church in 2001 after moving to Manlius. 
 

Dwayne and I have three children—Emily who recently married Jon, Alex who is married to 

Zoe, and Zach.  All three of our children were baptized and confirmed at Christ Church.  I’ve 

been involved in a variety of activities at Christ Church: teaching church school, working on 

Resource Development (chicken bbq, pancake breakfast, chicken and biscuits, fish fry), 

Christmas Mart lunch, financial secretary, keeper of the website and organizer of the kitchen.  

I have also served on the Vestry and am excited to join once again. 
 

 
 

 



Prayer Collection 
 

Christ Church will be putting together a Prayer Collection, and we invite you to join us! 

What is a prayer collection? It’s a gathering of prayers that you pray on your own or with 

your family. Do you have a night-time prayer that you’ve always prayed with your kids? Do 

you sing a prayer before dinner? Do you say a few words in your heart when you pass an 

ambulance on the road? These prayers would be accompanied by a short description of how 

they came about, when we pray them, or who taught them to us. We’d then take all these 

prayers, bind them into a little book, and print them out for everyone to keep and maybe even 

use. 
 

Here’s an example: before dinner, my family always says the same prayer (unless we have 

pizza, then you grab and piece and start eating before the pizza gets cold!). It’s a simple 

prayer and one that many people know: first we cross ourselves, then we say “Bless us, O 

Lord, and these thy gifts, which we’re about to receive, by thy blessing, through Christ our 

Lord, Amen.” Then we cross ourselves again, then dig in. This simple prayer came from an 

important experience. It was the prayer we prayed when I was in my hospital chaplaincy, 

when all of us seminarians got together to eat with one another. We were Roman Catholics, 

Episcopalians, Lutherans, and Presbyterians, so we all prayed a little differently, but we all 

knew this prayer. Gwen was one at the time, so many of the seminarians helped her learn 

how to cross herself, how to put her hands together to pray, and taught her the words. To me, 

it is a symbol of ecumenism and community and also a sign of people coming together 

beyond differences. 
 

If you’re interested in joining this project, print out the following sheet or pick one up in the 

narthex on Sunday morning. Put your prayers in the collection plate or give them to Father 

Tim or John Davies (whose idea this is!). We’ll collect the prayers all throughout the 

Epiphany season and have them in a booklet for you during Lent. 
 

 
 

 

Thank you to everyone who joined us at the Samaritan 

Center on January 18!  We had a great crew serving 

food, washing dishes, and serving our neighbors!  



 
  



Another (New!) Way To Communicate  
Helene Hannon 

This month in Sunday school, we will continue our studies of the New Testament. You may 

have noticed your child bringing home extra papers from class (if not, keep an eye out for 

them!). In an effort to involve families, we’re sending home an explanation of the lessons 

covered each week. These pages also include optional enrichment activities to reinforce the 

what your child has learned throughout the week. You will also find any announcements or 

information of upcoming events. As always, if you have any questions, please email me at: 

christianeducation@christchurchmanlius.org 
 

 
 

Church School February Schedule 

February 2 PreK-8    Classrooms  

(Annual meeting to follow, child care will 

be in Community Room) 

February 9 PreK-8    Classrooms  

February 16     Children’s Chapel Crosby Hall  

February 23 PreK-8   Classrooms 

 

 
 

Wonder in All literary journal - Winter 2025 edition 
 

Wonder in All, the literary journal in the 

diocese of Central New York, has published 

their second volume. The journal is a project 

that Father Tim started with Mother Joanna 

Benskin to gather the people of the diocese 

together in the sharing of poetry about living a 

Christian and Episcopal life in this corner of the 

world. You can find the journal at 

https://cnyepiscopal.org/wonder/. We'll be 

publishing again in the summer, so if you missed this winter's deadline, don't worry! We'll be 

putting out another edition in the future! 

  

mailto:christianeducation@christchurchmanlius.org
https://cnyepiscopal.org/wonder/


 
Dear Christ Church family, 
 

Thank you very much for the extremely generous “Christmas Purse.”  The people of Christ 

Church mean the world to me, and it is humbling to receive such a gift at Christmastime each 

year.  I have always felt appreciated and supported at CC, and this is certainly no different.  

Thank you for always supporting music, liturgy, and your Christ Church Choirmaster.) 
 

Love and blessings, 
 

Shawn 

 

 

 

Dear Christ Church, 
 

Thank you so much for the generous gift of the Christmas Purse.  I feel so blessed to be able 

to work in the Christ Church office as well as being a member and participating in the life of 

our parish. 

 

Gratefully, 

Deirdre   
 

 
 

Coffee Hour for 2024-2025 
 

Thank you to everyone who has signed up for coffee hour!  If you have 

not yet signed up, please do so at the link below.  Instructions for the sign-

up are right on the page, but if you have any questions or would like help 

signing up, please contact the office.  The list of openings changes 

frequently as people sign up or modify their dates, so please check the link 

below. 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ  
 

 

 
 

  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ


 

             
 

Afternoon Book Group 
 

This year I have coordinated our list with the Manlius Library so that people don't have to 

buy books.  The library will have our book for the month on reserve at the circulation desk. 

About a month before our discussion date you can go to the desk, ask for the Christ Church 

book group selection, and check it out with your library card.   
 

Anyone is welcome to join our group. Please pass this information along if you know of 

someone who might be interested.  Happy Reading! 

 

February 19  Gather by Kenneth Cadow 

March 19  The Vanishing Half by Brit Bennett 

April 16  Our Missing Hearts by Celeste Ng 

May 21  North Woods by Daniel Mason 
 

 
 

Incense and Crayons - Father Tim’s blog 
 

Did you know that Father Tim has a blog? For the past few months, he has been posting 

meditations on the life of a priest, a parent, and an author. The posts are a bit more personal 

than his other writings online and for the parish. You can find his meditations online at: 

https://incenseandcrayons.com/  
 

 
 

 
 

  

https://incenseandcrayons.com/


Coffee and Theology 
 

The Christ Church “Coffee and Theology” group meets twice a month at Spill the Tea in 

Minoa to talk about a wide range of theological topics, from St. Peter's words for love to 

what kind of body Jesus may have had after the Resurrection. Conversations are open and 

respectful to all views and questions that might arise. Everyone is welcome to come and talk 

or just grab a cup of coffee and listen.  
 

We meet from 2:00 to 3:00 p.m. on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of each month (exception is 

the fourth Wednesday of April). Our topics can be found on our blog. 

https://christchurchmanlius.org/blog%2Fpodcast%2Fnewsletter/f/coffee-and-theology 
 

 
 

 

Meals on Wheels of Eastern 

Onondaga County is in need of 

volunteers to help prepare or 

deliver meals.  Based at Good 

Shepherd Lutheran Church on Highbridge Road in Fayetteville, their ministry not only 

provides nutritious meals, it also provides a wellness check and a bit of chit chat between 

appreciative clients and the volunteer drivers.  For more information, please visit 

https://www.moweoc.com/volunteer or call 315-637-5446. 

 
 

 

St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 
 

The St. Margaret’s Craft Guild meets on the first, third, and occasionally the fifth Tuesday of 

the month from 1:30-4:00 in the community room.  Attendees bring a handheld craft of some 

sort, and work and chat during that afternoon.  (Not sure what to bring?  Previous crafts have 

included knitting, crochet, hand sewing, diamond painting, journaling, and cross stitch.)  

Anyone is welcome to attend, but we recommend you check in with the office to make sure 

it’s happening—it’s a small group of regulars, so if only one person can attend it may be 

cancelled.  We’d love to have you join us!   
 

 
 

Do you collect your bottles and cans for recycling? Why not "donate" them 

to Christ Church! Bring them down to Manlius Bottle & Cans, located at 

202 W Seneca Street (up the street from the Manlius Tops). 
 

To drop off bottle redemptions though the Christ Church fundraising 

account you simply bring your cans in.  They must be in a disposable 

plastic bag that is closed - such as a trash bag that is tied securely.  At the counter there is a 

table with blank labels and a marker - write "Christ Church Manlius" on the label (one label 

per bag) and leave the bag in the charity area on the opposite wall. 
 

 

https://christchurchmanlius.org/blog%2Fpodcast%2Fnewsletter/f/coffee-and-theology
https://www.moweoc.com/volunteer


Outreach Partners and Ongoing Fundraising 
 

Clear Path for Veterans 

Seeks people to raise puppies for their service dog program. Contact Melissa Spicer at 

melissa@clearpathforvets.com or call Casey Eberhardt at 315-687-330 for more information. 

Applications are available at clearpathforvets.com 
 

FM Food Pantry 

Is located at 122 E. Seneca St. in Manlius (behind Pavone’s) and open Tuesdays and 

Wednesdays, 10am-2pm and 5:30pm-7pm. For more information on how to help, call 315-

682-3688 or visit fmfoodpantry.org 
 

We Rise Above the Streets 

are always looking for travel-size toiletries. Please leave donations in the basket in the 

narthex or make financial donations through PayPal (weriseabovethestreets@gmail.com) or 

send a check to 

We Rise Above the Streets, 404 Oak St. Suite 111, Syracuse, NY 13203 
 

F.I.S.H. (Friends in Service Here) 

seeks drivers and dispatchers to get people to their appointments. Call 315-637-8158 for 

more information 
 

Matthew 25 Farm 

seeks volunteers and donations for their food program. Visit them at 

www.matthew25farm.com for some ways to help 
 

Delta Sonic Tickets 

an ongoing fundraiser, we sell car wash certificates for $12 (an $18 value). Contact the office 

to purchase one! 
 

Christ Church Tees and Aprons 

show your love for Christ Church with a shirt or apron. Shirts are $10 for S-XL sizes and $12 

for 2XL. Aprons are $20. Contact the office for more information 
 

Pompey Lions Glasses Donation 

The Pompey Lion club is collecting gently used eyeglasses. Just place them in the collection 

box by the windows in Crosby Hall 

http://www.matthew25farm.com/
http://www.matthew25farm.com/


Christ Church Calendar February 2025 
 

 
26 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
 

27 
 

COHI Circle of Hope Mtg. 1-
3 pm 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 

 

28 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  

 

29 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 

 

30 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Cherub Choir – PH 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

31 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 

 

1 
 

AA Mtg. 7:45 pm - PH  

 

2 
 

Holy Eucharist 9 am 
Church School 9 am 
Annual Meeting following 

the Eucharist 
 

3 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 1-2 pm at Spill the 
Tea 

 

4 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild – 

CR 1:30-4 pm 
 

5 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
 

6 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

7 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 

8 
 

AA Mtg. 7:45 pm - PH  

 

9 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Book Group 11:45 am 
 

10 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 1-2 pm at Spill the 
Tea 

 

11 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  

 

12 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Coffee and Theology 2 pm 

at Spill the Tea 
 

13 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

14 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 

15 
 

AA Mtg. 7:45 pm - PH  
 

16 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Bible Study 9:10 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
 

17 
 

President’s Day - Office 
Closed 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 

 

18 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild – 

CR 1:30-4 pm 
Finance Committee 

Meeting 7 pm 
 

19 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Afternoon Book Group 

3:30-5 pm  
 

20 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

21 
 

Newsletter Deadline 
Office Closed on Fridays 
 

22 
 

AA Mtg. 7:45 pm - PH  
 

23 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
 

24 
 

COHI Circle of Hope Mtg. 1 
pm – CR  

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 

 

25 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
Vestry Meeting – CR 7 pm 

 

26 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Coffee and Theology 2 pm 

at Spill the Tea 

 

27 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

28 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 

 

1 
 

AA Mtg. 7:45 pm - PH  

 

 
 

 

  



 

CHANCEL SCHEDULE – February 2025 
Date & Lessons 

8:00 
Chalice 

10:15 
Lector 

10:15 
Prayers 

10:15 
1st  and 2nd Chalice  

10:15 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

10:15 
Ushers/Greeters 

February 02, Epiphany 4 
Malachi 3:1-4 
Psalm 84 
Hebrews 2:14-18 
Luke 2:22-40 

One Service 9am – Annual Meeting after Service 

  
Craig Byrum 

 
Chris Denny 

 
Carla Allen (+) 
Jean Regan 

 
Shyanne Hesler (+) 
Nora Newton 

 
Kathy Byrum 
Craig Byrum 

February 09, Epiphany 5 
Isaiah 6:1-13 
Psalm 138 
1 Corinthians 15:1-11 
Luke 5:1-11 

 
Carmen Denny 

 
Linda Albanese 

 
Shawn Hebert 

 
Jean Regan (+) 
Lori Gibson 

 
Brian Hebert (+) 
Will Hesler 

 
Deb Tifft 
Jim Tifft 

February 16, Epiphany 6  
Jeremiah 17:5-10 
Psalm 1 
1 Corinthians 15:12-20 
Luke 6:17-26 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

 
Doug Allen 

 
Mollie Mills 

 
Craig Plew (+) 
Ed Russell 

 
Shyanne Hesler (+) 
Cate Davies 

 
Anne Whyte 
Rob Hughes 

February 23 Epiphany 7 
Genesis 45:3-11 15 
Psalm 37:1-12, 41-42 
1 Corinthians 15:35-38,42-50 
Luke 6:27-38 

 
Peter Winkler 

 
Laura Davies 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
Doug Allen (+) 
John Davies 

 
John Henry Davies 
(+) 
Gwen Hannon 

 
Mark Hesler 
John Stephenson 

 

 

 
 

 

 

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT IF YOU CANNOT SERVE AND CALL THE OFFICE BY WEDNESDAY, 

to let them know of the change.  315-682-5795.  



 

MINISTRIES SCHEDULES February 2025 
 

 

Ministry 2/2 2/9 2/16 2/23 3/2 

Counters Travis Newton and 

Susan Hebert 

Rob Hughes and 

David Holder 

Chris Denny and 

Jim Hughes 

David Hughes and 

Jeff Amack  

Kathy Byrum and 

John Ball 

Altar Guild Deb Tifft and 

Marjorie Torelli 

Marjorie Torelli 

and Deb Tifft 

Linda Albanese 

and Julia Walker 

Suzanne Ball and 

Melissa Spicer 

Susan Orr and 

Candy Willhite 

Communion 

Bread 

Jim Willhite Candy Willhite Cathie Swanson Marge Edwards TBD 

Coffee Hour 8:00 

 

Annual Meeting 

Following one 

service at 9 a.m. 

Wendy and Paul 

Jutzeler 

Pete Geiskopf Host Needed Host Needed 

Coffee Hour: 

10:15 

Nell and Nate 

Bartkowiak 

Host Needed Host Needed Host Needed 

 

Please note coffee hour hosting needs are subject to change as people sign up or change the slots they’ve signed up for, so 

please be sure to check the link for the latest information!  
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ  

 

 

The Parish Hall will be in use by outside groups EVERY: 

Tuesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm Saturday 7:45-9:45 pm 

         

Please consult the office at 315-682-5795 to get approval for all building use.  Thank you. 

  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ


 
 

 

February Celebrations 
 

February 2-8 

Birthdays 

Sydney Howe, Avery Will, Peter Winkler, Spencer Gervasoni, David Putelo 

 

February 9-15 

Birthdays 

Martha Lacy, Simon Rhea, H. Edward Tracy 

 

February 16-22 

Birthdays 

Kendra Elliott, Sarah Popp 

 

February 22-29 

Birthdays 

Mike Medbury, Austin Hebert, David Roswick, John Henry Davies,  

Claudia Byrnes, Nola Medbury 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  



Christ Church 

407 East Seneca Street 

Manlius, NY  13104  

 

Change Service Requested 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

There are two Sunday services with the celebration of the Holy Eucharist at: 

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. with music. 

The nursery is available during the 10:15 service. 

 

 

Links for weekly sermons are posted on the church website and Facebook page and emailed to 

parishioners.  

___________________________________ 

 

Rector:  Reverend Tim Hannon 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795 

E-mail:  rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

Parish Administrator:  Deirdre Popp 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795  

Office Hours:  Mon-Wed 8:00-1:00 

                          Thursday 8:00-12:00  

                          Friday closed 

Email:  

church.office@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

 

Visit our web site at: http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/ 

 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 

The deadline for the next issue is 

Friday, February 21. 
 

The next issue will cover the 

month of March. 

Please send articles to newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.    

mailto:newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org

